## APPENDIX K

## Madame Chair,

We heard yesterday that some of our campuses still require members of the military and Veterans to fulfill a health or physical education requirement for their general studies. I offer a resolution and a motion for the Board's consideration:

## Be it resolved ---

It is the sense of the Board of Governors that a UNC institution's general studies requirement for health education or physical education be considered satisfied for active duty service members and Veterans enrolled in a program of instruction at a UNC institution.

## Further --

I move for the President to report to the Board of Governors at its

January meeting the specific steps that UNC institutions will take to

provide course credit to satisfy any general studies requirement for

health or physical education for active duty service military or Veterans.

Further, the Board of Governors should strongly encourage the President and all UNC campuses to promote the transfer of credit for military training, education, and experience, consistent with American Council on Education (ACE) credit equivalencies for academic credit, wherever possible.